
 

Register Reference: SD22A/0316 

Development: Extension, Change of Use and alterations to Kilnamanagh Shopping Centre; 
A two storey extension is proposed along the centre's eastern elevation (total GFA increase 
of 2,336sq.m); Change of Use of the first-floor retail area (last used by Dunnes Stores as 
textile sales space) which will be extended and subdivided to provide for two new non-retail, 
service units; Unit 1 will extend to c.1,411sq.m for use as a health centre and Unit 2 will 
extend to 790sq.m for use as a gym; Removal of condition 3 of PA Ref: SD06a/0095 to allow 
for the increased net sales area to allow for the increase in net comparison sales space at 
ground floor level; New entrance ramp and steps at the north of the extension; The southern 
lobby entrance into Dunnes Stores will be demolished and replaced with a new glazed lobby 
entrance; New walkway canopy generally on the north and south elevations; New ramped 
access next to existing pedestrian entrance steps on Mayberry Road; Reconfigure existing 
entrance to Treepark Road including revised parking layout generally around the east side of 
the building to allow for an adjusted, one-way, system around the centre; Car parking, as a 
result of the extension, will be reduced; Four electric vehicle parking spaces; Covered cycle 
parking; New enclosed service yard wall and gates to existing service area on the west side 
of the centre; New signage (including illumination) proposed to elevations including two 
Totem signs; Recladding on elevations. Additional landscaping treatment generally around 
the east side of the centre arising from the amendments to the car park. Landscaping works 
and all drainage works including SUDS measures; All other ancillary works to facilitate the 
development. 
 
Location: Kilnamanagh Shopping Centre, Treepark Road, Tallaght, Dublin 24 

Applicant: Tony Bamford Planning 

Application Type: Permission    

Planning Officer:   

The development consists of the Extension, change of use and alteration to Kilnamanagh 
Shopping centre. A two storey extension is proposed along with change of use of first floor of 
the centre to a health centre and gym. Surrounding residential properties will need to be 
protected from noise from the gym during the operational phase of the development. The 
Environmental Health Office in SCDD has experience in dealing with noise complaints from 
the use of gymnasiums in mixed use developments. Therefore, measures must be put in 
place to protect existing residential properties in the area. 

Decision: 
 
Additional information is required for the Environmental Health Department to adequately 
access this application. The additional information required is. 
 

1. An assessment for the potential for noise nuisance from the operational use of the 
gym. 



 
2. Proposals to negate noise nuisance from the operational use of the gym must be 

submitted to ensure compliance with BS 8233 Guidelines for Sound Insulation and 
Noise Reduction for Buildings. 
 

___________________________ 
Gillian Wynne 
Senior Environmental Health Officer 
16th August 2022 
 
______________________ 
David O’Brien 
Principal Environmental Health Officer 
16th August 2022 
 

 

 

 


